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From the Governor 
     

District Con-
ference is fi-
nally here!  
I’m delighted 
that so many 
of you will be 
joining us for 
our first ever 
“Multi-
District Con-
ference” April 
25 to 27 at 

Skytop Lodge in the Poconos.  We will 
have a great chance to share a mini-
vacation with old friends from around 
District 7450 and make new friends 
from District 7430.  You may still 
want to consider a District Confer-
ence 50/50 Raffle Ticket.  A maximum 
of 108 tickets are being sold at a cost 
of $200 each, with a potential wind-
fall of $10,800 at stake.  Conference 
Chair Tony Dileva can provide more 
details.  Why not take a chance? 

On Saturday, April 5,  the 
Group Study Exchange team from 
District 2100 in Southern Italy ar-
rived in our District.  We will be en-
joying the company of our guests 
through District Conference until 
early May.  Many of our Rotary Clubs 
are taking part in hosting our guests 
and helping them to have the best 
experience possible during their visit 
to our District . 

(CONTINUED ON PAGE 2)  

 

District 7450 GSE team 
heading to Italy May 4 

Members of the Rotary District 7450 Group Study 
Exchange team  which leaves May 4 for Italy with 
District 7450 GSE co-chair are ( front, from left)  Ja-
son Kline of  Mohnton,  computer software analyst; 
team leader Jane Williams of  Gladwyne, past presi-
dent of Ardmore Rotary and marketing consultant; 
Nicholas Fortunatus of Clifton Heights, youth rec-
reational and educational specialist; and (back, 
from left) Martina Martin of Haverford, commercial 
real estate and corporate lawyer; and  District 7450 
Group Study Exchange co-chair Jenny Armitage of 
Kennett Square. Not shown is GSE team member 
Marangeli Mejia-Rabel of Philadelphia, a social 
worker.  The GSE team from Naples Italy arrived 
April 5 and will remain in District until May 4       
See story on 7. 
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By 
Russ  
deFuria 

What’s happening in Rotary District 7450 Rotary Clubs 

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 
.  My sincere appreciation goes out to all 

of them, as well as GSE Co-Chairs Idna Corbett 
and Jenny Armitage.  Please make an effort to 
get to know Team Leader Corrado, “our two An-
tonellas”, Elvia and Marialuisa.  Dawn and I 
have enjoyed the time we have spent getting to 
know them a little bit better. 

DGE Joel Chesney 
and his team are working 
hard in preparation for Dis-
trict Assembly on Saturday, 
May 17.  This is the kickoff 
event for all of next year’s 
club leadership, so plan on 
being there to get things off 
to a fast start.   

Installation night for 
DGE Joel will be Friday, 
June 20, at Citizens Bank 
Park and should be a great 
way to “turn over the reins.” 

But before all of that 
happens, we have one more 
very special event planned.  That event will 
celebrate “20 Years of Women in Rotary” and 
will be held at the Pyramid Club on the 52nd 
floor of 1735 Market St. in Philadelphia.  The 

date is Saturday, May 3, with registration at 
11:30 a.m. followed by the luncheon.  This is 
easily accessed by taking the train downtown 
rather than driving, if you like.   

We hope all of you will join us for this 
special celebration and will come to hear our 
keynote speaker, Philadelphia District Attorney 

Lynne Abraham, and to en-
joy the spectacular view 
from the club. 
With all that is going on 
around the District, I hope 
you won’t forget about the 
Rotary Foundation and the 
Gundaker Foundation.  
These are the best tools that 
we have to shape and 
change lives around the 
world.  Time is growing 
short to make your contribu-
tion for this Rotary year. 
Thanks for all that you are 
doing to demonstrate that 
“Rotary Shares.”  It’s diffi-

cult to believe how quickly the time is passing 
this year, but remember that we still have a lot 
to accomplish.   

See you next month! 

 
From the District Governor 

Italian GSE team visiting this month 

New photo 

Benefit set April 23 
  
 The Philadelphia Ro-
tary and its Rotaract Club 
are co-sponsoring a fund-
raiser to purchase high qual-
ity books for the Waring 
School’s  youngest children 
Wednesday, April 23, at 6 
p.m. at the  Pyramid Club , 
1735 Market St., 53rd Floor, 
Philadelphia.  

Ambassadorial Scholar application due May 1 

 Applications for  the 
District 7450 Ambassadorial 
Scholarship must be received 
by Stu Schwarzer on or before 
May 1. Each club may submit 
one applicant for the Ambassa-
dorial Scholarship. Candidates 
must be at least in their junior  
year in college.  

 

  The year abroad is  
2009-2010. The official RI ap-
plication, available on line at 
rotary.org, must be com-
pleted and signed in all appro-
priate places. Send completed 
applications to: Stuart R. 
Schwarzer , Box 1155 , Skip-
pack, PA 19474 
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 At last report, 157 District 7450 Rotari-
ans and guests are registered for the April 25 to 
27 Multi-District Conference at Skytop in the 
Poconos. Rotarians from District 7430 and Dis-
trict 7450 Rotarians will participate.  
 District 7450 conference chair Tony 
DiLeva reports a few tickets remain  for the raf-
fle which could pay $10,800 if all 108 tickets are 
sold. Tickets are $200 each and can be pur-
chased from DiLeva until the conference at 
which time the tickets, if any remain, can be 
purchased at the registration desk at Skytop. 
The value of the winning ticket will depend on 
number sold.  
 The conference is preceded by a Friday 
morning golf outing beginning at 10 a.m. Check 
rotary7450.org  and click on District Confer-
ence for information. or contact Golf chair 
David Lafferty at dave@kdcom.com. 
 Friday’s plenary session  at 4 p.m. opens 
with a welcome from District Governors Russ 

deFuria (7450) and Gerry Long (7430) and past 
RI trustee Bill Ives, RI president Wilfrid Wil-
kinson’s rep, followed by  “Power Up Gambia” 
by Kathryn Cunningham.  
 Friday night’s dinner will be a picnic 
with an  address by RI director for 2008-2010 
Michael Colasurado Sr. Following breakfast, 
the Saturday plenary session begins at 8:30 
a.m. with address by Bill Ives, and introduction 
of GSE team from Italy, followed by two break-
out sessions with nine options each. Saturday 
afternoon is open time with numerous activities 
available. 
 Youth Exchange students will present 
their flags at Saturday night dinner which will 
be followed by dancing. 
 Sunday features memorial service at 9 
a.m. followed by plenary session with informa-
tion about 2009 conference and “G.E.T.M.A.D.” 
by Paul Smith of Kennett at Longwood Club . 
Weekend closes with buffet brunch at 11 a.m.  

Joel Chesney to take reigns at Phillies game June 20  

Everything set for District Conference 

 District 7450 will have its first ever 
District Governor installation at Citizens 
Bank Park in South Philadelphia Friday, June 
20, followed by a baseball game between 
Phillies and Los Angeles Dodgers. 
 District Governor-Elect Joel Chesney of 
Kennett at Longwood Rotary Club will be in-
stalled as 2008-2009 District Governor  prior 
to the ballgame. Ceremony and dinner will be 
in the picnic area beginning at 5 p.m.   
 The Phillies will handle all ticket reser-

vations through the Citizens Bank Park ticket 
office.  
 The cost of tickets was not determined 
as of deadline. Applications for tickets will be 
available April 26. Free parking will be avail-
able on the Darien St parking lot. 
 No one under the age of 15 will be per-
mitted to attend the installation event. 
 For further information, contact Chuck 
Killian at 215-743-1650 or r-way@erols.com.  

 All Rotarians in District 7450 are en-
couraged to attend the District Assembly at 
Delaware County Community College Satur-
day,  May 17, from 8 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  Conti-
nental breakfast will be available during regis-
tration. Sessions begin at 8:30 a.m. 
 PDG Arnold Graf, trainer for DGE Joel 

Chesney, and 2008-2009 Lieutenant Governor 
Chuck Killane will preside. 
 Rotary Club presidents and presidents-
elect and chairs of  standing committees are 
urged to attend this kickoff event for all of next 
year’s club leadership. There is no charge for 
attendance. 

District Assembly set May 17 in Delaware County  
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“20 Years of  Women In Rotary” Luncheon 
 

Saturday, May 3, 2008 
The Pyramid Club 

1735 Market Street, Philadelphia - 52nd Floor 
11:30 - Registration/Reception 

12:30 - Lunch 
Guest Speaker:  Lynne Abraham, Philadelphia District Attorney 

 
 

Name: ______________________   Guest Name:____________________ 

Club: ________________________ Office Held (if  any):______________ 

Email address: ________________________________________________ 

Telephone: _________________________________________ 
 

Total  Rotarian and Guests: ______ @ 45.00 each = $________ 
                         

Please Make Checks Payable to: 
 

Rotary District 7450 
c/o Dawn deFuria 
230 Baldwin Drive 

West Chester, PA   19380 
 

For Credit Card charges please provide:  Visa ___ MC ___ 

Credit Card #______________________________________ 

Expiration ______ (MMYY)     Security Code ________ 

 
Name of Cardholder: ______________________ Signature ______________________ 

CC Billing Address: ________________________________________ Zip __________ 
 
 

RSVP BY April 28th 
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Central Chester County Rotarians help fund 
carpet-weaving training center in Afghanistan 

The Ro-
tary Club of 
Central Chester 
County has been 
working with 
the Rotary Club 
of Abaysin Cen-
tral Peshawar, 
Pakistan, to pro-
vide carpet-
weaving skill/job 
training in  Af-
ghanistan.  
 The car-
pet- weaving 
training center 
in Spinboldak, 
Kandahar, Af-
ghanistan was 
officially opened 
October 22, 
2007.  
 The center received 10 carpet-weaving 
frames and the wool for the carpets as result of 
Rotary sponsorship. 
  A total of 90 trainees have gone through 
the training process in the first six months and 
are now  employed. All materials for the center 
were purchased in Pakistan and transported 
successfully by truck across the border to Spin-

boldak. 
       Spinboldak has 
about 10,000 house-
holds and the train-
ing is open to both 
male and female resi-
dents.  
       There is a high 
unemployment rate 
in Spinboldak due to 
the effects of war, ac-
cording to Vasanth 
Prabhu, International 
Services chair of Cen-
tral Chester County 
Rotary  Club. 
 Kandahar 
province does not 
have its own Rotary 
Club; thus the area 
comes under the 
Pakistani Rotary 

Club of Abaysin Central Peshawar, near the 
border of  Afghanistan. 

 The Rotary Club of Abaysin and 
District 3270 committed $6000; Central Chester 
County Rotary Club provided $2500, and Dis-
trict 7450 and Rotary Foundation provided 
$6500 toward the $15,000 project. 
  

 

 The Westtown-Goshen Rotary Club 
(WEGO) Foundation recently distributed the 
proceeds from last fall’s WEGO Duck Race to 
local charitable organizations and activities, 
including Community Volunteers In Medicine , 
CCAPS Penn Wood School, YMCA/Police Ath-
letic League, Acting Antics, Thorncroft ,                                    
WCUPA/Aid to S. Africa, West Chester Senior 
Center, Guatemala Teacher Exchange, and 
West Chester Library.  

 In addition, the WEGO Foundation allo-
cated monies to support local needy “Families 
In Crisis” as part of its continuing charitable 
commitment to the local area. 

 Major sponsors for the most recent Duck 
Race included:  Academy One; Edgemont Coun-
try Club; Kirkwood Fitness; Shape Express; De-
signs By Kirby; and Calista Spa. Over 50 other 
companies and individuals donated hundreds of 
prizes for the charity event.  

Abasin Peshawar Azhar Rotary Club President Ali 
Babar and General Secretary Nasar Kan exchange 
gifts after signing MoU for Carpet-Weaving Center 
at Spinholdak, Kandahar, Afghanistan. 

WEGO distributes proceeds from 2007 Duck Race 
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Ardmore Rotarians lead garden clean-up 
  With 35 ambitious volunteers,  Ardmore Ro-
tary Club led a major clean-up of the “Garden for the 
Blind and Children” in Wynnewood as well as the 
entire Wynnewood Valley Park and stream Satur-
day, March 22,  . 
  Past president Doug Klepfer, chair of the 
restoration committee, reports, “Rotarians, Rotarac-
tors and Interactors can always be counted on to 
provide ‘Service 
above Self’ beyond 
what is requested. 
In addition, the  
‘Men in Trees’,  
Rotarian Steve 
Shreiner and his 
crew of six men 
from Shreiner 
Tree Service do-
nated their ser-
vices for two days 
to the restoration 
project.” 
    Ardmore Rotar-
ian Therese 
Trainer and her 
family and Bryn 
Mawr Trust Com-
pany provided  
lunch at mid-day 
Saturday. 
    In 1976, the Ro-
tary Club of Ard-
more and the 
Men’s Garden 
Club of  Delaware 
Valley, with the 
cooperation of 
Lower Merion 
Township, pre-
sented the commu-
nity with  “A Gar-
den for the Blind 
and Children.” 
Ardmore Rotary 
Club provided 
funding for the construction of the multi-tiered gar-
den surrounded by a flagstone patio with iron guide 
railings from the parking lot, over a brook to a hill-
side garden with plots marked by Braille plates to 
identify the individual flowers and scrubs. Rotarians 
provided initial costs of the plantings and  undertook 

the fall and spring garden preparations until contin-
ual maintenance was provided by the Men’s Garden 
Club of Delaware Valley.  
 At the time the garden was dedicated in the 
spring of 1977, Ardmore Rotary Club and the United 
States received a gift of 25 cherry trees from the Ro-
tary Club of Tokyo, Japan.  They were sent in re-
sponse to Ardmore Rotary Club’s 1973 gift of 300 

dogwood trees to 
replace dying 
trees sent in 
1912 from 
United States for 
the Imperial 
Gardens.  
     In 2004-2005 
Rotary year, 
Ardmore Rotari-
ans, under lead-
ership of then 
president Doug 
Klepfer, sent 100 
pink and 100 
white dogwood 
trees which have 
been planted  in 
the Imperial 
Gardens and 
numerous loca-
tions throughout 
Tokyo as a Ro-
tary Centennial 
Year project.  
     Today, 12 
pink cherry trees 
remain over 45 
feet high and 
bloom each year 
in early spring 
in the Garden 
for the Blind and 
Children. This 
year, Ardmore 
Rotary Club be-
gan working 

with Lower Merion Township and local residents  to 
restore the garden and make it handicapped accessi-
ble. Ardmore Rotary Club recently earmarked 
$6,000 including $2500 each from the Rotary Club 
and a donor and $1000 from Gundaker Foundation. 
 

 

                                                                                    Photo by Bill Kemmerer 
Helping  clean-up of “Garden for the Blind and Children” 
March 22 were (standing, from left)  Ardmore Rotarians  Libby 
Goodman, Fred Fromhold, Bob Overhisor, Mark Fromhold 
(Rotaractor) , Bob Cermignano, Dr. Dave Dillon, Bruce Ep-
pinger, Dave Muir, Lower Merion Commissioner Lance Rod-
gers, Rotarians Dr. Douglas Klepfer and Steve Shreiner, and 
tree trimmers Alex Weitzenkorn, Felipe Hernandez, Dan Kars-
ner, and Evaristo Banos; (kneeling, from left) Rotaractors 
John Overhisor, Jeanine Lloyd, Matt Gilbert, Elizabeth Gras-
ing, Barbara Steele, Main Line Rotaract president Jen Green-
berg, Rotarian Jerry Faich, and Lower Merion High School 
Interact Club president David Faich. Missing from photo are 
Rotarians Bill Kemmerer, Therese Trainer and Dr. Emily Pol-
lard and Rotaractors Patty Anne McAndrews, Mike 
Livingston, Alex Roberts and Andrea and Brendon Howley.    
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Italian GSE team arrives; District GSE team to go May 4 

 

 The Rotary Club of Philadelphia was 
recognized for its “exemplary” supportive ef-
forts at the Waring School by school leaders at 
a well attended luncheon for parents and staff 
Friday, March 14.  
 Philadelphia Rotarians have donated 
100 dictionaries and 100 thesauruses; a vari-
ety of books for classroom lending libraries 
and sponsored the school’s Philadelphia Read-
ing Olympics Team 
 In her address to parents and commu-
nity leaders, Principal Carol Martin spoke 

emotionally of the excellent literacy resources 
and mentoring assistance provided by the 
Philadelphia Rotary Club for the past several 
years. She said  the Rotary Club is “a valued 
partner in making a meaningful difference for 
children at the school”. 
 Philadelphia Rotary Club members, 
Carl Bailey and Joe Batory, attended the cere-
monies along with Rotarians Scott Simon and 
Kristina Harshany who were cited for their 
contributions to the school. 
 

Philadelphia Rotarians recognized by Waring School 

Rotary District 7450 Group Study Exchange 
team will leave May 4 for Naples, Italy and a 
month-long study in Rotary District 2100.  

As the outbound GSE team completes final 
preparations for 
the trip, the GSE 
team from Naples, 
Italy continues its 
visit in District 
7450. 

The District 
7450 GSE team is 
lead by  Ardmore 
Rotary Club past 
president Jane Wil-
liams, who is pro-
jects director with 
John P. Williams & 
Co Inc., Bryn Mawr 
and has been coor-
dinator of Rotaract 
program for dis-
trict. She will be 
joined by four non-
Rotarians: attorney 
Martina Martin of 
Haverford, spon-
sored by the Rotary 
Club of Newtown Square; youth recreational and 
educational specialist Nicholas Fortunatus  of 

Clifton Heights, sponsored by the Rotary Club of 
Media; computer analyst Jason Kline of Mohn-
ton, sponsored by the Rotary Club of Kennett 
Square; and social worker Marangeli Mejia-

Rabell of  Philadelphia, 
sponsored by the Mad-
rugadores Rotary Club 
of Philadelphia. 
       The Naples, Italy 
team of four non-
Rotarians plus the Ro-
tarian team leader is  
spending the month of 
April visiting various 
clubs. The team is 
hosted by Rotary Clubs 
of West Chester, West 
Grove, Downingtown, 
Exton-Frazer, West 
Chester Sunrise, Edge 
Hill and Area 2, Lang-
horne and Area 1 in 
District 7450, taking in 
the culture and study-
ing their respective vo-
cations in this country.  
 Team leader is 
lawyer Angelo Corrado 

Savasta of the Rotary Club of Reggio Cria Sud, 
Italy. 

GSE team from Italy toured radio station WCOJ in 
West Chester where Exton-Frazer Rotarian and on 
air host Gene Mitchell interviewed them. At the sta-
tion are (from left) GSE team members language 
teacher Elvia Gregorace, journalist Antonella 
Chechile; tax and legal consultant Antonella Citro, 
Exton Frazer Rotarian Dan Mc Monigle (team host 
for the day), team leader Rotarian Corrado Savasta, 
and accountant Marialuisa Iannaccone. 
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What’s happening in District 7450 Rotary Clubs  

PDG Dan Bronson of the West Grove-
Avondale Rotary Club is leading a team of 
medical professionals from around the United 
States and Rotarians from San Jose, California 
on a Rotaplast mission to Natal, Brazil, the 
northeast coast of Brazil near the Equator  
April 19 to May 2. 
 To follow the progress of a typical Rota-
plast team as they prepare, travel, meet Brazil-
ian peers, conduct an evaluation clinic and then 
provide seven days of surgery, go to http://

web.mac.com/brazil2008. 
 The Rotary District 7450 Rotaplast team 
will go to Cebu in the Philippines from Septem-
ber 14 to 28. It will be the 10th consecutive an-
nual team that District 7450 Rotarians have 
sponsored.  Bronson reminds Rotarians, “The 
support of every Rotarian and every Club is 
needed in order to make the upcoming mission 
in Cebu a success and provide new smiles to 
poor children with cleft lips or cleft palates. 
This life-changing costs about $650.” 

Rotaplast team headed to Brazil; Philippines’ trip next 

 

EarlyActors celebrate Earth Day with two projects 
As part of Earth Day activities, EarlyAct stu-
dents at Indian Lane Elementary School are 
marking  storm drains in Middletown Township, 
where their school is located and in Media Bor-
ough. Displaying the tags placed at the drains to 
mark drainage routes to waterways are (back, 
from left) Denise Romanelli, Glen Riddle Rotary 
Club president, and Meredith Merino, assistant 
manager, Middletown Township, and (front, 
from left) students Rob Baidokas, Ben Bream, 
Chase Dugan, and Austin Kruger. Glen Riddle 
Rotary Club co-sponsors the group with the Glen 
Mills and  Media Rotary Clubs and Indian Lane 
Parent Teachers Group.  

Indian Lane students participated with the Indian 
Lane School EarlyAct Club in  the Earth Day Gro-
cery Project kickoff in celebration of Earth Day, 
Saturday, April 19, at Trader Joe’s in Media. Gro-
cery bags, decorated with environmental messages 
by Indian Lane students,  were packed by Trader 
Joe’s during the weekend. EarlyAct provides stu-
dents the opportunity to engage in character build-
ing activities and in service projects. Helping out 
are  (back, from left) Rob Baidoaks, Sam Messer, 
customer Terry Baidokas,  Denise Romanelli, presi-
dent, Glen Riddle Rotary Club, and (front) Matt 
Genthert, manager/first mate at Trader Joe's, and  
Emily Wachter. 
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What’s happening in District 7450 Rotary Clubs:  

Hearty group of Longwood Rotary Club members, 
spouses, and one happy dog joined about 50 Kennett 
Square residents to clean up the Red Clay Creek in 
Kennett’s Anson B. Nixon Park Saturday, March 27. 
Spare tires, electrical wire, steel beams, and over a 
ton of refuse was removed from the area. Among the 
volunteers were ( from left) Ken Carraway, Lisa Car-
raway, Len Bieberbach, Lauren Jenkins with Sugar 
Jenkins, Joanne Sellers, Don Sellers, and Andy Jen-
kins. Don Sellers organized the team, which repre-
sented Longwood Rotary Club in the community ser-
vice project. The Rotary Club of Kennett at Long-
wood meets each Thursday morning at the Terrace 
Restaurant at Longwood Gardens starting at 6:45 
a .m.  For  mo re  in format i o n :  go  to 
www.longwoodrotary.com. 

Mrs. Nancy (Robert) Thompson and Larry 
Whitaker, president of the Westtown-
Goshen Rotary Club, flank the memorial 
plaque recently placed by the Rotary 
Club in the U.S. Post Office on Gay Street 
in West Chester honoring the late State 
Senator Robert Thompson, who was past 
president and a long-time member of the 
Westtown-Goshen Rotary Club. Following 
Thompson’s death, the West Chester Post 
Office was renamed in his honor.  

Plaque honors Robert Thompson 

Most improved student 

 

 
The Elkins Park Rotary presents 
an award every marking period to 
the Cheltenham High student who 
shows the most improvement. 
Melanie Heath (seated) received 
the award and gift certificate 
from Cheltenham School Home 
and School visitor Jen Mosher 
(right). Three generations of her 
family were present. They are 
(from left) Great Grandmother 
Helen Steward , Mother Mikeyi 
Heath, and Grandmother Helena 
Heath. 
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We celebrate ‘20 Years of Women in Rotary’ 

By 
Dawn 
deFuria 

At May 3 luncheon 

 This year we celebrate the fact that 
women have been in Rotary for 20 years!   Prior 
to that, a member’s wife known as a “Rotary 
Ann” might be involved, but would take a back 
seat to her husband. Now, thankfully, women 
are active members and leaders throughout our 
organization.  According to the Rotary census, 
women account for 15  percent of  international 
membership (22 percent in North America).   

According to the Rotary website, “The 
addition of women in Rotary represents the sin-
gle greatest force in the growth of Rotary Inter-
national”.  In District 7450 this year, we have 
women serving as president in 
19 out of 54 Rotary Clubs and 
six women are Assistant Gover-
nors and Lieutenant Governor.  

 PDG Sandy Costanzo 
was the first woman to serve as 
District 7450 Governor in 1999-
2000 and in 2010-2011, District 
Governor Designated Joan Ba-
tory will be our second woman 
District Governor.  Being a 
woman Rotarian, I am person-
ally very excited about Joan be-
coming our District Governor and I know she 
will be well prepared to lead our District. 

Prior to women being allowed in Rotary, 
they have always been a part of the Rotary 
scene.  In 1923, in Manchester England, wives 
of Rotarians adopted the name of “Inner Wheel” 
for their auxiliary club.  Inner Wheel clubs 
throughout the world concentrated upon friend-
ship and personal service.  To be a member of 
the Inner Wheel was a privilege that could only 
be enjoyed by the wife or widow of a Rotarian.  
The Inner Wheel continues to thrive in some 
European countries today.  
  In 1928, Rotary established the “Rotary 
Ann” auxiliary club.  One of the purposes of Ro-
tary Ann Club was to bring fellowship to the 

families of the members of the Rotary Club.  
Most chapters met once a month, usually at the 
home of one of its members.  These meetings 
were devoted to fellowship and to discuss the 
various projects of the Rotary Ann Club as well 
as offering assistance to their Rotarian spouses.  
Most Rotary Ann Clubs disappeared in the US 
in the late 1980s, as women finally became part 
of Rotary. 

The first woman Rotarian was Sylvia 
Whitlock, who joined the Rotary Club of Duarte, 
California.  The first class of women District 
Governors was 1995 including eight  women 

District Governors from the 
United States.  Carolyn Jones 
from Anchorage, Alaska made 
history in 2005 when she be-
came the first woman trustee 
of the Rotary Foundation.  
       In 2008, Rotary Interna-
tional will have its first woman 
director, Catherine Noyer-
Riveau from District 1660.  
She is a member of the Rotary 
Club of Paris, France and will 
serve for two years.  

The official policy of Rotary International 
prohibits the exclusion of women from member-
ship, although in certain parts of the world it 
remains extremely rare to find a woman as a 
club member.  I’m proud to say that isn’t the 
case in our district!   
 We hope you can join us for lunch Saturday, 
May 3, at the Pyramid Club in Philadelphia to 
celebrate the accomplishments of  “20 Years of  
Women in Rotary.  We are very fortunate to 
have Philadelphia District Attorney Lynne 
Abraham as our keynote speaker.  The cost for 
the event is $45 per person.  Reservation form is 
in this month’s newsletter on page ??  Please 
contact me for more information  at  
dawndef@aol.com. 

Partner’s Point of View 
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What’s happening in District 7450 Rotary Clubs  

     If you know a Rotarian asking where 
his or her District Newsletter is, we are 
asking Rotarians who have access to com-
puters and the Rotary7450.org website to 
take a few minutes and print a copy (or 
two or three) of the newsletter  and give 
them to the Rotarian(s) who asked the 
question. 
     And if you know there are members in 
your club who are not computer savvy, we 

ask you to print copies and place them on 
the sergeant-at-arms table.  
 Thank you. 
 

For real-time updates, archives, pictures 
and additional information, visit the web-
site at 
 www.Rotary7450.org  > Enter > Newslet-
ter 

Where’s my newsletter?  

Central Delco Rotary Club supports Blue Star Mothers Inc. 

Marian L. Moran, president of the 
Philadelphia Chapter of Blue Star Moth-
ers of America, recently spoke to the Ro-
tary Club of Central Delaware County and 
received a donation from the Rotary Club 
for her work supporting our troops.    The 
members of Blue Star Mothers are moth-
ers who now have, or have had, children 
honorably serving in the military.   

Army Capt. George H. Maines conceived 
the idea for the Blue Star Mothers in 
1942. He ran a newspaper article in Flint, 
Michigan on January 22, 1942, requesting 
information about children serving in the 
Armed Forces. More than 1,000 mothers 
responded.  By March 8, 1942, more than 
600 mothers had organized the Blue Star 
Mothers of America, Inc.  

During World War I, the blue star be-
came gold if a service member was killed or died 
on active duty. The Gold Star Mothers of Amer-
ica, Inc. came from this group.      
 Marian Moran regularly sends ship-
ments and letters to this area’s sons and daugh-
ters in the military.   If you would like to learn 
more, see the national website at 
atwww.bluestarmothers.org   or email locally  
marianLmoran@hotmail.com. 
_________________________________________________ 
 

Marian L. Moran (left), president of 
Philadelphia Chapter of Blue Star 
Inc. , accepts a check from Jeanne 
Lee, president of the Rotary Club of 
Central Delaware County during a 
recent breakfast meeting at  a.m.  at 
the Little Inn in Media.  
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Rotary Shares 

ATTENDANCE REPORT FOR March, 2008 
Report attendance to: info@Rotary7450.org 

Ardmore 97 4 68 
Bala Cynwyd/Narberth 18 4 55 
Bensalem 42 4 49 
Bristol 30 Not Reported 
Broomall 39 Not Reported 
Bryn Mawr 22 5 48 
Central Chester County 31 4 53 
Central Delaware County Aka: Media Sunrisers 10 4 80 
Cheltenham Rockledge 26 Not Reported 
Chester 26 4 54 
Chester Pike 28 Not Reported 
Chesterbrook 16 Not Reported 
Chestnut Hill 55 4 68 
Chichester 20 4 65 
Conshohocken-Plymouth Whitemarsh 17  4 82 
Coatesville 53 4 60 
Concordville-Chadds Ford 50 4 60 
Downingtown 16 4 68 
Eastwick/Phl Airport 14 Not Reported 
Edge Hill  15 Not Reported 
Elkins Park 14 3 50 
Exton-Frazer 13 4 69 
Feasterville 22 Not Reported 
Frankford - Northeast Philadelphia 39 4 49 
Glen Mills 19 4 61 
Glen Riddle 28 4 73 
Glenside 39 3 70 
Greater West Chester Sunrise 42 Not Reported 
Haverford Township 31 Not Reported 
Jenkintown 37 Not Reported 
Kennett At Longwood 72 4 72 
Kennett Square 16 4 88 
King Of Prussia 55 Not Reported 
Langhorne 19 4 71 
Levittown-Fairless Hills 25 Not Reported 
Madrugadores 20 Not Reported 
Media 93 4 55 
NE Sunrisers 21 3 63 
Newtown Square 35 Not Reported 
Octorara 12 3 58 
Oxford 13 4 65 
Paoli-Malvern-Berwyn 29 3 66 
Philadelphia 104 Not Reported 
Phoenixville 32 3 56 
Shady Brook 43 Not Reported 
Springfield 23 Not Reported 
Swarthmore 47 Not Reported 
Thorndale 14 Not Reported 
Twin Valley 13 Not Reported 
Upper Darby-Lansdowne 37 4 54 
Wayne 25 Not Reported 
West Chester 129 Not Reported 
West Grove/Avondale  34 Not Reported 
Westtown-Goshen 40 4 84 
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Deadline is first Friday of 
month. Send  news items 
and photos (with names 
and information)  to mom-
bugjoan@msn.com 

Send photos (with  names 
and information)  to 
info@rotary7450.org 
Please identify people in 
photos.  

Send change of address 
information promptly  t o 
info@rotary7450.org 
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Calendar reminders 
May 4: Levittown-Fairless Hills' Pancake Breakfast 
 Contact Tim Birch,TBirch@Phillyburbs.com  
 May 9: EarlyAct™ event, Rose Tree Media Relay for 
Life at Penncrest High School (1,000 attend) 6pm. to 
10am.; contact Suzanne Pacitti spacti31@comcast.net  
May 11: Kennett Square Rotary first walk/run (both 
5k) in honor of 'Babe' to raise awareness about breast 
cancer, raise money to support education to  patients 
and doctors, support medical research, and help 

eradicate breast cancer worldwide.  
May 12: Merrill Reese plays golf and speaks at 
Shady Brook Rotary Golf Tournament dinner at 
Yardley Country Club, benefitting Make-A-Wish 
Foundation and other local charities; call Bob Morris, 
215-579-3383.  
 May 17: District Assembly at Delaware County 
Community College.  
June 20:  Installation of Joel Chesney at Citizens 
Bank Park.       

       District 7450 
Rotaplast Mission 
Director Dan Bron-
son announces  Ro-
taplast is seeking a 
pediatrician who 
would be interested 
in joining  a cleft lip 
and cleft palate 
mission team to, 
Venezuela from 
June 1 to 13, 2008. 
 Rotarians 
are asked to contact 
a  pediatrician they 
know to see if he/
she might be inter-
ested. The team 
travels  totally 
without cost to the 
medical profession-
als.Full details can 
be obtained by con-
tacting PDG Dan 
Bronson, Rotaplast 
Mission Director, 
Rotaplast Interna-
tional, Inc.,  259 W. 
Fifth St., Quarry-
ville, PA17566; 717-
786-7277;  
danbron-
son@epix.net. 

Rotaplast 
seeks  
pediatrician 
for June 
medical  
mission 


